Notice of Public Meeting

A public meeting is being held on February 20, 2024 between 5:00 PM and 6:30 PM at
the City of Daisetta (City) municipal building located at 410B Main Street, Daisetta, Texas
77533 to discuss the City’s proposed project to improve the water treatment system. One
of the purposes of this meeting is to discuss the potential environmental impacts of the
project and alternatives to it. Portions of the project involve construction of critical facilities
in the 100-year floodplain and potential mitigation measures will be addressed during the
public meeting. The total estimated cost is $2,375,000.00. Currently, the typical monthly
bill for resident use is $33.00. At this time, a user rate increase and/or a connection
fee/tax/surcharge/other fee will not be required to finance this project. An application for
financial assistance for the project has been filed with the Texas Water Development
Board, P.O. Box 13231, Austin, Texas 78711-3231. An Environmental Information
Document for the project has been prepared and will be available for public review at the
City office between the hours of 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM for 30 days following the date of this
notice. Written comments on the proposed project may be sent to 1507 South IH 35,
Austin, Texas 78741 or to the Texas Water Development Board.



